
Powell Township Water Monthly Report 
March 2024 
 
Water Usage 

Metered usage - 0.3MG 
Pump flows - 1.3MG    

 
Alarms 

1. April 3 comms loss resulting in low water pressure which led to the boil order.  All 
systems were returned to service and the boil order was lifted following the negative 
bacti sample results.  We did find a failed battery backup and replaced it. 

2. Power generator at the pumphouse completed its monthly test run. And also had its 
annual service done. 

Compliance sampling 
Coliform results are good. 

 
Upcoming 
 

1. Hydrant repairs coming up.  We have two hydrants on 550 that have a failed valve.  We 
will have a rep coming out this Monday to train us on the repairs and will repair them in 
the process.  The repair costs should be less than $200. 

2. I also have some hydrant maintenance items quoted through USA BLUEBOOK for 
216.68.  The itemized quote has been printed and submitted for your review. 

3. Just so the board is aware, I have started talking to UPEA about upgrading the water line 
on dump road and am expecting a quote soon.  I have also reached out to a couple 
contractors about the project to see what interest was out there.  At this time, 1 has 
already met and discussed the project on more detail and would be happy to bid on 
it.  I’ll let the board know once I hear back from UPEA. 

 
Annual Consumer confidence report has been completed and submitted to EGLE for approval. 
 


